Cedar Hill Club Board of Trustees


Agenda 






Sept.  7:00PM
Attending:  
Nate Cogdill, Gwen Lentz, Laura Nesbitt. Rhonda Breen-Simone, Alisha Uccardi, Kathy Vladyka

Cyndee Wolff, Ken Karamichael (8:30 PM)

Excused:  

Call to Order:    7:11 PM  
Approval of Minutes:  
OFFICER REPORTS:


President’s Report:  No Report
· Pat Shimilla offered to take the P&G position. He is a new member as of July of this season. We have turned away at least 3 new members citing a preference for at least 3 years of membership prior to running. The board agreed he should run on the ballot next year.
· Discussion around how we define our Facility Manager, responsibilities include:

· Coaches, guards, snack shack vendor, any other staff

· Vendor management – making phone calls, follow up on lawn maintenance for example

· Maintenance supervisor - will manage the new maintenance employee

· The maintenance person should backwash – dolphin – routine stuff in addition to fixing and maintaining facility. This should not exceed 20 hours a week or the $6000 per season to support this position.
· We need to purchase a Dolphin before next season. A motion was made to purchase a Dolphin in the fall, while they may be on sale, for up to $7000. 

7 App, 0 Opp, 0 Abstain Motion passes

· General discussion around events and allowing non-members to pay in advance for an event $25 per person. Concerns were addressed about the lack of tables, umbrellas and chairs for members. This discussion was tabled for the next board.

· Guest passes are creating issues for membership. Members are considering purchasing one membership and using unlimited passes to bring other current members as guest on a regular basis. To avoid this problem, the BOT would limit passes to around 32 guests passes for a season – if you reach maximum guest passes – write to or ask manager for exceptions. Document guidelines
· Unlimited child passes

· Office to track guest names so the manager can recognize abuse of guest pass policy – this should not be an extension of membership…
· Camp for members – the township has no issues or concerns. Bot needs to research with health department. Some initial thoughts:

· 2 people certified CPR and first aid

·  review required ratio staff to students

· Nate and Laura to meet and continue as a committee
· Use pavilion or locker rooms on inclement weather days

· Research using the camp as a backup program

· Oktoberfest – file a permit 30 days in advance and one day liquor license – ins $375, Laura and Nate to continue to work on the event and pull together a committee to help
· Look into renting space or taking a % of sales

· Open to public

· Intended to be a fundraiser
· Done before we close for the season but kept behind the fence
Secretary’s Report: No Report
· Paul Casazza would like to offer services to recruit and help build the swim team. Swim/Dive chair should contact and make introduction to coaching staff and discuss prior to next season

· Brian Watts willing to help with Capital Planning – please contact about committee work available

· Lynn Feist, Christine Zachart to participate on Membership committee along with current members
Treasurer’s Report:  No Report

· Payroll –

· Paychex didn’t function with the payroll system we are on – we should not go back to manual payroll. Employees should punch in
· Paychex needs us to take the upgrade to their current system in order have it function properly
· Treasurer would like us to ask for credits

· Try for a free upgrade based on the lack of support and functionality this season
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Pools and Grounds:   No Report 
· Pool closing: goal to lock pool closing company in to next week, pressurizing the lines, $35 per line they must check 

· Main pool should be checked for leaks this year. Adding a crazy amount of water each day/
·  Kathy called reliable carbononic (CO2) because we received statements in 2012, 13, 14 etc. but have not gotten a statement this year. They changed their route and start at CHC which may be why we aren’t seeing them?  They were told they can no longer deliver without CHC authorized signature
· Cameras will be up for the off season – they will be on and we will have a new router. The cameras will be on when pool is not open. Cameras will not be utilized when they members are on the premises. Board can decide if they want to video tape all the time or not. Storage unit for 10 Days – if need to record you can put it on the USD.

Reynos update provided by Nate:

· Reynos response is not responding or agreeing to come out and make repairs

· Ed, the president needs a call from CHC to discuss

· Reynos is saying the water is coming up and pushing up the liner when there is no rain. So it’s a ground water issue?

· There are 10 seams going to the drain, this is not optimal and should not have been pieced together this way

· A pool guy told us a liner should not have been placed in the baby pool because there is not enough weigh to hold it in place.

· Reynos is not willing to come out again unless they have pools in the area.

· We need to go legal

· We need to research pulling out the baby pool liner and next steps

· Nate asked Ken if he would take this on, he can’t alone so we need to figure out ownership for this ongoing issue/ 

Operations:  

No Report 
· Handicapped parking to be dealt with -if you don’t check in then you will need to park at the bottom. This is not being enforced by management and must be for 2019 season for ALL members.
Membership: No Report
· Imperative bond # name address signed in for work bonds – need them in a timely manner as well as actual hours worked.

· Helene Osman requested House Guest fee for mother to be returned. Motion to return House Guest fee in full. 8 App, 0 Opp, 0 Abstain Motion passed
· Motion to reduce application fee to $50. 2 in favor, 3 Opp, 3 Abstain.  Motion did not pass

· More discussion required
Special Events: 
 No Report

By-Laws:

 No Report  
Grievance:

 No Report  
Nominating:                  No Report
Policy:


 No Report
Publicity:                       No Report

AD HOC COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Team:                 No Report
· Happy with Matt as a head coach. Will reach out to Matt to discuss staffing for his assistant for next season. 

· Will ask for a lifeguard class early in the spring that can be communicated for new guards to get certified. This should be extended beyond our membership to make money

· There was a lengthy discussion around who did and did not attend tennis lessons and whether money should be refunded. There was no good tracking or communication with the coach throughout the season

· Williamson attended – 33/3%  so what should we refund. Rhonda to send numbers to Kathy, Pechillio – did not attend any sessions.1st day of each week. Uccardi - $35 return Greenstreet – 2 players, attended 2 lessons

· We have $575 in the office – he did not meet his contract  

· Discussion about whether to withhold a portion of Tony’s contractual rate based on his lack of performance supported by Kathy and Alisha. 

· Be more specific in the contract about expectations
· Not sure if missed lessons due to vacation was a communication issue so we can’t pursue holding back pay\ Require rosters and payment – give him a timeline

· Withhold the last check and ask for rosters and payments made – Kathy make a motion, Ken 2nd, discussion ensued. Motion tabled

· Rhonda to contact Tony and provide roster for classes 

· Refunds approved:

· Agreement to refund the families what they asked for as there are no clear records of attendance

· Williamson is getting $100 back

· Greenstreet $35

Communications:       No Report
OPEN/NEW BUSINESS:  
Adjourned: 
